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| hope everyone enjoyed their summer and it appears like it is not over yet.

On August 31, | had the opportunity to attend the Durham Region JCI Senate Dinner. They had an excellent turnout with
15 members and 3 guests (Peter Bognar 24913 who is now residing in Florida, Ben Jowitt 7062) and yours truly. They
had some great discussions and fellowship.

On behalf of the Senate, | would like to thank and congratulate Senator Joe Hogan 29280 for the excellent job he is doing
with the Bed Nets program. Keep up the good work Joe.

On September 7 | attended the Greater Toronto JCI Senate Luncheon. A special guest was Senator Bruce Geddes
35527, Administrative Vice President of the US JCI Senate. The turnout was a little smaller than usual, so President Mark
Ellwood 58192 took advantage by opening up to some interesting discussion. One of the suggestions was the possibility
of having a joint JCI Canada National Convention and Crew Meeting. | think this could be a good idea and maybe worth
discussing at the Crew Meeting in London. Other discussions took place regarding the World’s financial problems. All in
all, it was an interesting meeting.

The JCI Amerada was held in Niagara Falls, Ontario this year on September 09 -11. It was a small, but powerful group
and a great time was had by all. Thanks to Fort Erie Jaycees Frank Wright and his helpers for a great weekend. Amerada
2012 is going to be held in Dearborn, Michigan and they are looking forward to hosting Jaycees and Senators from both
sides of the border.

As you read this Newsletter, Past President, Senator Rene Jacob 22847 is representing the Canada JCI Senate at the US
JCI Senate National Mid-Year Board of Directors Meeting in Fort Worth, Texas on September 22 — 25. | will have the
honour of attending the JCI Canada National Convention at the same time in Toronto, Ontario and | am very much looking
forward to the experience.

My next visits are the US JCI Senate Region VI Meeting on October 07 — 09 in Fargo, North Dakota. Then | travel to the
US JCI Senate Fall Frolic, October 13 — 16 in New London, Connecticut. | will report on the aforementioned in the next
Newsletter. That’s all for now folks!

THOSE WHO SAY IT CANNOT BE DONE — SHOULD STAY OUT OF THE WAY OF THOSE WHO ARE DOING IT.

“We will remember them”

STEELE, James W 12239 - 04 Sep 2011 PARENT, Oswald 143 — 05 Jul 2011

Calendar of Events

Oct 07 — 09, 2911 US JCI Senate Region VI Fall Meeting Fargo, ND
Contact: Angie Jelinek — angiejelinek@otmail.com

Oct 13- 16, 2011 US JCI Senate Region | Fall Frolic 2011 New London CT
Contact: Jack Pasquale — jackpasquale@sbcglobal.net

Oct 14 — 16, 2011 US JCI Senate Region IVC Fall Bash Guntersville, AL
Contact: Brian Pike — njobambam@aol.com/256-282-7598

Oct 21, 2011 Greater Toronto JCI Senate — 15 Annual Gourmet Dinner Toronto, ON

The Chefs’ House, George Brown College
Contact: Peter Tiveron — ptiveron@rogers.com




Oct 31 —Nov 05, 2011

Dec 07, 2011

Jan 07, 2012

Jan 12 -15, 2012
Jan 20 - 22, 2012

Apr 20 -22, 2012

May 02 — 05, 2012
May 18 — 20, 2012

Jun 12 -17,2012
Jun 17 -19, 2012

Jun 20 — 23, 2012

World Congress - www.jcicongresbrussels2011.co

Contact: Willy Machiels — macwilnic@mac.com

Greater Toronto JCI Senate Annual Meeting

Bumpkins Restaurant & Lounge

Contact: Peter Tiveron — ptiveron@rogers.com

Danish drumming Out

Contact: Kurt Svit — kurt@svit.dk

British Senate Drumming Out

US JCI Senate Winter Board Meeting

Contact: Herbie Spears — herbiejci@gmail.com/615-210-2555
Oregon JCI Senate Annual Meeting/Region IX Meeting
Contact: Sonny Jones — sonnyjones@juno.com/541-447-4175

ASAC Area C Meeting

Canada JCI Senate — 2012 Crew Meeting

Contact: Victor Farrugia — shirvik@rogers.com/519-455-7286
JCI European Conference — www.jci-ec2012.eu

US 76™ Annual Crew Reunion
Contact: Kim Newlin — jcisenator@msn.com/305-238-4909
US JCI Senate Annual Meeting

Contact: Kay Elliott-White — jci61747@aol.com/863-670-7309

Brussels, BE

Toronto, ON

Aarhus, DK

Atlanta, GA
Clackamas, OR

Curitiba, BR
London, ON

Braunschweig DE
Altamonte Springs, FL

Altamonte Springs, FL

Vice President — Senator Blair Fraser 36339 — blairf@shaw.ca-

Hi fellow Senators - The summer has been great here on the coast and it continues, thank you Lord! | had one order for a
polo shirt otherwise no pin or shirt activity. Gloria and | were able to host the 65" birthday party for Brian Barbour (28267).
Also in attendance were Brian’s wife Cathie ML 263, Ken Gilbank 33088 and wife Judy (Past Kelowna Jaycette), Dave
Trace 27821 and wife Lynne ML 203, Carole Fraser ML 262, Joy Holt ML155 and her husband Doug (Past Calgary/
Surrey Jaycee), Alan Whitman (Past Victoria Jaycee) and wife Marnie (Past Arbutus Jaycee and Victoria Jaycette), Rene
Jacob 22847, Russ Burtnick 35280 and wife Brenda. It was wonderful to see everyone again.

Past President Senator Rene Jacob 22847 — sen.ren22847@shaw.ca

While you are reading this, President Lloyd will be representing the Senate at the JCI Canada National Convention in
Toronto and | will be doing the same at the US JCI Senate Fall Board meeting in Fort Worth, Texas. | am really looking
forward to seeing my many US friends after having missed their National Convention in June due to illness.

While on this, next year's JCI Canada National Convention will be held in Kimberley, B.C hosted by JCI Kootenay.
Information on registration can be found on their Facebook page.

Plans by the London area Senators seem to be progressing well and next year's Crew Meeting promises to be a fun
event.

We are looking for a group located west of the Manitoba-Ontario border to host the 2013 Crew Meeting....hello Regina
(who have never hosted it) or Edmonton (who haven't hosted it since 1991).

Watch for details coming soon for the BC & Yukon past and present members Reunion 2012. The committee is just being
formed. To ensure you are on the mailing list, please send your contact information to me at sen.ren22847@shaw.ca.

Secretary Treasurer Barney C. Ziola 14018 — canadajcisenate@shawcable.com

| have one more article for “The Road We Travel” for the Canada JCI Senate Newsletters. Letters were sent to Senators
with the following Senator number 143, 144, 270 310, 452, 596, 725, 826, 879, 905 & 988. So come on those Senators
with these numbers and Maple Leafs, you now have the time to sit down and compose an article for future Newsletters
starting in September 2011. For the comments that have been received, members of the Canada JCI Senate and JCI
Canada are really enjoying the articles that we have received and published in the past. | now challenge all Senators and
Maple Leafs who have not submitted an article to take the time for the rest of us to read about them in the Newsletter. Tell
us how you got involved in the JCI organization, the community you live in and what inspired you to become active in this
great organization. A large number of Senators and Maple Leafs would not like to see “The Road We Travel” end as we
know that each and every one of you have a very interesting story to tell.



Any member or associate member who would like to send in a story (true or funny) that actually happened between the
times you joined the Jaycee/Jaycette organizations and now may do so. These stories, if you wish should include the
names of others who participated in the event.

Senator Nigel Schilling 21594

JCI should lobby to be recognized as an educational institution with the power to award a certificate or diploma to those
who successfully complete its objectives.

In my experience, the best attribute of Jaycees is the development of the individual. This is achieved through giving the
individual the skills necessary to succeed and the self-esteem to try.

| have often related the story of Gus (name changed to protect his identity) who joined my unit in the 70's. Gus was a
diminutive man with a limited education who worked for menial wages in a dead end job for a small family owned
electronics business.

How he heard about Jaycees or who brought him out | do not know. In any event, he was made to feel welcome and
became hooked on Jaycees. He participated in courses. He volunteered for committees. In his second year, he became
secretary of the unit and successively moved up in the executive in following years. In the unit, it was usual to move up in
the executive to eventually become president. It became Gus' turn to become president, but he lost an election to a less
than two year member who had brought a number of his employees into the unit and had bucks to throw around.

That was the catalyst that Gus with his new-found self-esteem needed to quit not only Jaycees, but also, his job. He
started up his own business in a related product. That business thrived and exists to this day.

But that is not the end of the story. Gus really believed in the Jaycee Creed. He joined the Salvation Army and over the
years has held, and still holds, senior responsible positions in that organization. He has helped hundreds, if not thousands
of those less fortunate over the decades. Although the circumstances of his departure from Jaycees were not pleasant, he
credits Jaycees for his success in business and the Salvation Army.

Jaycees not only benefits the individual, it benefits the communities in which we live, locally, provincially, federally and
internationally. | cannot count the vast number of stories | have read in this Newsletter and elsewhere about Jaycees who
have gone on to provide exemplary service at various levels to the community through involvement in all levels of
government, school boards, service clubs, religious institutions, and volunteer service to any number of charitable
organizations.

| have often thought we should establish a junior affiliate of Jaycees in our high schools. If self-esteem can be engendered
in students lacking it, a higher percentage would strive to become achievers in life. My unit did go into the local high
schools but were not afforded the opportunity to teach and, of course, with the age restriction could not enroll under 18
year-olds as members. | was delighted to learn that my fellow Senator “Awesome” Astrid Wadnipar-Machon 68004, JCI
Canada Whitby by 2011 President” has used high school students looking for community service credits as volunteers for
Jaycee projects such as the annual Santa Claus parade. | am certain that that contact will lead to a number of those
students joining the unit when they attain the age and have the opportunity.

By giving the individual the opportunity, Jaycees enable the individual to succeed and a successful Jaycee inevitably
betters the community in every way. This is the objective of educational institutions everywhere, so why not Jaycee
College or University?

Canada JCI Senate Webmaster — Senator Jackie A Ward 68855 — jackwards@hotmail.com

Greetings fellow Senators! Thank-you for your interest in our Facebook page! We are up to 224 users now, and my
weekly reports show more and more people are frequenting our page. Right now, Facebook is a very accessible way to
share information with other Senators. Our website (www.canadajcisenate.com) has been moved to its new 'home' and is
now just waiting for updates. My apologies for the delay in getting things working but with the help of Senator Louis
Trahan 63179 and a little bit of learning on my part - it will be up-to-date soon.

On a personal note... my next report will be signed Senator Jackie Del Rizzo! Dave and | are getting married on October
1st in Cranbrook, BC and we are looking forward to a fun day with our families and friends. The guest list is made up of
many JCI members from JCI Kootenay, JCI Vernon, JCI Penticton, JCI Okanagan, the Kelowna Jaycees and JCI



Edmonton including Senators Wilf Mulder 67510, Shelly Duggan 65295, Paul Clissold 70500 and Fellow Diana Scott. |
can't wait for this mini-regional conference!

Please remember to forward me any articles, photos, or information you would like shared via the Website/Facebook and
| will do my best to put it out there!

Canada JCI Senate Ambassador to US JCI Senate — Senator Vik D Farrugia 59813 — shirvik@rogers.com

| seemed to have put my passport away for the last 6 or 7 weeks. Spending time off-road and relaxing with family is not
such a bad idea once in a while. | know President Lloyd has covered for me and | am sure he will describe his US
adventures in his report. Thanks Lloyd.

| did get a surprise and very welcomed visit from US JCI Senate Executive Vice President Bruce Geddes 35527 a couple
of weeks ago. We had a chance to discuss several international items before my wife presented us with a fine dinner.
Suffice it to say that our Can-Am ties have been even more tightened after that "debriefing".

My next opportunity to represent the Canadian Senate will be the weekend of October 14th. | and at least two other
London Senators, Don Burton 26947 and Ed MacDonald 38469 will be heading for New London, Connecticut. Jack
Pasquale 32806 and his committee will be hosting the Region | Fall Frolic. This will be my first visit to the Frolic and | will
report on my experiences next month.

Finally - just a reminder to plan on attending the US JCI Senate National Convention next June in Florida. Also remember
that if you need information on events in the US just let me know and | will get you the information. Until the next time -
Take care of each other

US JCI Senate Ambassador to Canada JCI Senate Senator Phyllis Bowers 51430 — phyllisbow@aol.com

| would like to thank the entire Canada JCI Senator for coming to events in the United States. | would like to say that I'm
very sorry to the Greater Toronto JCI Senate for canceling on the luncheon. | will make it to a future luncheon. | will be at
the Gourmet Dinner on the October 21st. | look forward in seeing you all.

Canada Communication Day! September 19, 2011. If you are wondering why this day is called Canada Communication
day it because | hear from Canada JCI President Lloyd Stockdale 20377, Ambassador to the United States Vik Farrugia
59813 and Past President Dan MacLaren 41351.

Chairman - 2012 Crew Meeting - London Ontario - Senator Vik Farrugia 59813 — shirvik@rogers.com

Welcome to our next episode of "What do we know for sure"? This is a monthly update of finalized information about
our gathering in London, Ontario May 18 — 20, 2012.

1) Registrations now total 72. This includes Senators from Australia, Germany and England as well as several Americans.
The cost is now up to a still - affordable $155.00 per person for a full registration.

2) London, Ontario is officially the home of the "Best Ball Park" in Canada. Labatt Park is Canada's oldest ball park and
has been voted most Favourite Park in a cross - Canada survey. It happens to be just 15 minutes from the Hilton London
and some of you may be able to see it from your hotel room if you do not want to venture out.

3) The Friday Night at the Top of the Fair is filling up fast. This is the same night as one of the richest purses up for grabs
at the race track for the whole season. You need to register A.S.A.P. in order to take advantage of this deal. | will have
more info next month on this event. Be assured that there will be plenty of other restaurants within walking distance of the
Hotel as well.

4) The Double-Decker Tour Bus is limited to 60 passengers. This is a two hour ride and is very popular with visitors. The
City of London is putting the bus on the road earlier than usual to accommodate our Convention needs. Please register
A.S.A.P. as well.

This bus is typical “Old London" and does not have heat or air conditioning. Given our London's unpredictable weather at
this time of year, | would err on the side of it being coolish - you can always de-robe if necessary.

Until the next time, thanks for helping to make London's first National / Crew Meeting a success.

Following is a short list of some of the early Senate members and their wives who have already registered:-

David Butcher 46828/Athene — UK Chris Read 50259 — UK Mike O’Connell 40225/Kathy — USA
Eric Charman 4216 — BC Beverley Daquano ML 031 - ON Ed Ireland 22111/Faye ML 113 — ON
Steve Sutherland 27073/Dawn — US George Brunton 8391/Kay — ON Bill Enefer 8136/Carol — MB



Paul Winger 23735 — Liaison to JCI Canada and Past President JCI Canada Senate 2008-09
Wilf Mulder 67510 — Liaison to Canada JCI Senate and Past President JCI Canada

Opportunities to assist/mentor JCI Canada include:

1. Offer to meet with the President and/or Executive of the nearest JCI Chapter to mentor growth and development
of the Chapter.

2. Request that the Senators near the Chapter be added to the Chapter E-Mail membership list.

3. Senators be encouraged to attend Chapter Annual Award Presentations and personally congratulate the winners.

4. Senators be encouraged to attend some of the Chapter events during the year to meet and encourage the
Chapter members

5. Senators may be willing to provide unofficial/informal training, help with a new member’s night, or volunteer at
major events.

6. Senators be encouraged to attend the Past President’s & Senator’s Breakfast following a Regional or National
Convention.

7. Invite JCI Chapter Presidents to local Senate group’s AGM and invite any JCI member to Senate social functions.

8. Canvas all Canada JCI Senators to see if there is a possibility for “official” Canada JCI national sponsors.

9. Explore any and all opportunities to strengthen relationships.

JCI Canada President and Senator Paul Clissold 70500 has asked that we publish this list on a regular basis in our
Senate newsletter
Canada JCI Senate Bed Nets Campaign .... NOW at 1315, September 17, 2011

Senator J Joseph Hogan 29280 — joe.hogan@rogers.com/905-728-2558

"Deadly malaria on the run” - Deaths could be zero by 2015, says World Health Organization" Toronto STAR
September 14 2011 Following are some points from the report.

Optimism is rising in the developing world with a 38% reduction in malaria deaths in the past 10 years but sadly in 2008 it
still killed 863,000 people, 89% in Africa and 88% were children under 5 years old. The latest figures for 2009 show
781,000 people died, down from a million in 2000. It certainly says to JCI and other contributing agencies you are making
a difference...keep the support coming.

Dollars to prevention and treatment including the distribution of insecticide-treated bed nets are cited as contributing
factors to the success. The malaria campaign has shown a way of how to do effective aid with business people using
business methods to run the campaign, asking for returns on money, setting deadlines and asking for efficiencies and
transparency. The Senators and friends of the Canada JCI Senate are proud to support and actively participate in this
enormous challenge, continuing to make the world a better place by living the Jaycee Creed.

"Senators Bottle Drive for Bed Nets"-Saturday September 24 Total to Date $63.30 (early birds!) Senators from
across the country are asked to join in on Saturday September 24 and participate in the first ever "Senate Bottle Drive"
It's a simple task-gather up and return your empties for cash then make that cash back donation to the Canada JCI
Senate Bed Nets Campaign - but wait - how about asking your family, friends and neighbours to join in too and get that
cash back to you- you'll do the rest! Durham Region Senators are meeting for a "Bottle Drive Breakfast" on Saturday
then heading off to the return depot in Oshawa...just a little fellowship added in! Maybe it will be you who organizes the"
Bottle Drive Donors" in your town.... Everyone is encouraged to join in on September 24 for "the largest national bottle
drive in the Canada JCI Senate history"....!! Be a "Senate Bottle Drive Donor" on Saturday! Let's see what we can do to
raise that total....every little bit helps save a life.

Senators are reminded of the Bed Nets donation/acknowledgement form posted on the Canada JCI Senate website
(www.canadajcisenate.com). If you need to make an immediate donation of a Bed Net as a memorial or for any
celebration feel free to print the form, attach the acknowledgement section to a card and send your cheque with the
donation portion to me later. Please feel free to email your Bed Nets request to me and I'll mail out the acknowledgement.
Same day service is guaranteed!

Senators who wish to donate a Bed Net please forward your cheque to:
Canada JCI Senate Bed Nets Campaign c/o Joe Hogan, Senator 29280, 700 Grierson St. Oshawa ON L1G 5J5
Each Bed Net costs $10.00



Proudly listed below are the "Bed Nets Senators™ and Senate Friends for August.
“Thanks for Giving"....
Kathy ML 005 & Bill Skribe 25511 Molly & Barney Ziola 14018 Heather & George Johnson 5765

Plan to be a Bed Nets Senator in 2011. Your donation of $10.00 will purchase one bed net and contribute to the Canada
JCI Senate Bed Nets Campaign. We can make an important difference in the life of a young child.

Send a Net....Save a Life

MERON., Moshe L 1483 (E-Mail: meronlaw@bezeqint.net) -Dear Barney - | got your E-Mail which you send out to so
many Senators and was very glad to know that activities among Senators are still going strong. | myself am a rather old
Senator as you can see from my number, but am still working as a lawyer in my office and keep busy. This is the best
recipe for keeping ones head above the water. As for myself, | was Israel National President in 1957 and during that year
visited Canada and have met several well-known Canadians including your late Prime Minister Mr. Diefenbaker, who
received me together with some Canadian Jaycees in Ottawa. | also met there late Phil Pugsley, who I think was the
founder of the Senate Worldwide. So you see that | have some long reminders of Canada Jaycees. And | visited London,
Ontario and | think | met some Jaycees there too as my visit was an official Jaycee one. Later | was Vice President for
Commissions of JCI and before that Chairman of the Commission for Education. Then | became 40 years old and went
into politics in Israel and in 1977 was elected to our Parliament and served as Vice President of the Knesset Parliament.

I would like to send to all the Senators my heartiest greetings from (unfortunately Israel Jaycees folded many years ago)
the surviving Senators (some 40) who are not as well organised as you, but still are friends and remember the wonderful
organisation..

Best regards also to Lloyd and all the other Senators. (Moshe — | thank you for your reply after receiving and enjoying the
Canada JCI Senate Newsletter that | E-Mailed to you. In 1957 | was in the process of being posted to the Canadian
Embassy in Washington, DC as a young Corporal (24 years old) in the Canada Armed Forces as a Records Management
Administrator. At that time | was married to Molly and we had a three month old baby daughter with us. | am not sure, but
you may have met Senator Harry O Weldon 5881 on your visit to Ottawa and possibly a number of other Ottawa Jaycees.
Harry can be contacted at E-Mail: weldonh@bell.net. | am also sure that the London JCI Senate organization who is
hosting the Canada JCI Senate Annual Crew Meeting would love to have you visit their city once again. | would also invite
you to write an article for “The Road We Travel” that | publish in each Newsletter. Start with how you joined the Jaycees
and your family, what you got involved in Jaycees such as projects and what positions you were elected to in your
chapter. Then what you were involved in your community during the Jaycee days and after you reached the age of 40. All
of our JCI Canada chapters receive a copy of the Newsletter and they really enjoy reading them — Barney).

ARSENAJULT, David L 55098 — 70 Curtis Ave, South, Paris, ON N3L 3J7 (R5190442-5214) (E-Mail:
darsenau@hotmail.com) (Paulette) — Hello to all the “Old Boys” and hoping this note finds you all happy, healthy and
wise. (David — If not already you could certainly help to return the favour in Brantford. | hope to see you in London at the
Crew Meeting — Lloyd).

BUCAR, Nick 14234 — 406 Morandin Ave, Timmins, ON P4N 7R4 (R705-268) (Fax: 205-268-0711) (E-Mail:
nickbucar@hotmail.com) (Cheryl) — | am happy to be able to help. (Nick: It is nice to hear from you. Try and plan to attend
the Crew Meeting in London — a trip like the old days — Lloyd).

ENGLISH, Robert R 35287 — 15 — 2165 Country Club Dr, Burlington, ON L7M 4H4 (R905-331-4545) (E-Mail:
renglish6@cogeco.ca) (Marylin ML 152) — | am sorry | have gotten behind. Thanks for the reminder and contribution is
enclosed. (Robert — We both enjoy catching up through the Newsletters. | send a big hello to all Senators and Maple
Leafs from Etobicoke, Windsor and Mississauga units — Lloyd).

SEMCHISM, Robert J 7553 — 809 Southdale Road East, London, ON N6E 1V7 (R519-685-1197) (E-Mail:
bsemchism@yahoo.ca) — | have enclosed my financial contribution to the Senate and enough for a copy of the Senate
directory.

HARRIS, Richard W 27820 — PO 945, 605 Nicola St, Kamloops, BC V 2C 2R3 (B250-372-3514) (E-Mail:
csatitlesearch@shaw.ca) (Sylvia) — | am sorry for a delay in my contribution, not as much these days! | am still working
hard at 68 to pay the bills. (Richard — Join the club — which you have and I'm doing the same at 74 — Lloyd).




FARRUGIA, Victor D 59813 — 19 Saddy Cr, London, ON N5V 3V9 (R519-455-7286) (E-Mail: shirvik@rogers.com)
(Shirley) — Keep up the good work Barney and thanks for pumping up the 2012 London Crew Meeting. (Vik — Thanks for
your comments. How about sending me a promotion E-Mail in the WORD format only promoting the Crew Meeting
between each Newsletter as soon as it is issued? Then when | receive these promotion E-Mails, | can then send it out to
all those who are on the WORD first. | will then convert them to ADOBE format and help your committee do promotion on
a continuing monthly basis — Barney).

DEACON, John E 25373 — 326 Waverley St, Winnipeg, MB R3M 3L3 (R204-488-0497) (E-Mail: deacon@shaw.ca)
(Elizabeth) — Thanks for the reminder. (John — You’re very welcome and thanks for the contribution — Lloyd).

GIRT, T Murray 1757 — 4110 Longanberry Court, Vineland, ON LOR 1C0 (R905-562-6018) (E-Mail: tmgirt@sympatico.ca)
(Grace) — The Newsletters are great to keep us informed of JCI activity in Canada. It is great to read that new and revived
chapters/units are happening. | hope the Hamilton chapter can be reactivated. (Murray — | was at a function in Fort Erie on
August 20 and we were discussing Hamilton and Burlington. It appears there is interest. Whatever you could do to help
“Return the Favour” would be great — Lloyd).

HARGREAVES, Albert T 5100 — 154 Eastview Ave, Woodstock, ON N4T 1W1 (R519-537-2076) (Fax: 519-537-1076)
(E-Mail: a.hargreaves@rogers.com) (Joan) — | enjoy reading the Newsletters. (Albert — We enjoy producing it. It would be
great to see you at the 2012 Crew in London. Why not take time to register today as the event is very close — Lloyd).

TUOHY, Martin G 24500 — 3 — 1 Estate Hull, St. Thomas, US VI 00802 (R340-777-1733 (Carol) — Hello Barney and say hi
to Molly and we hope both of you are well! Enclosed is my annual contribution. | meant to get it out earlier, but you know
how those square tuits can be. It’'s been a pretty good year for us so far and no hurricanes in many years. Carol was in
another pageant in July in lllinois, first in talent, first in fashion wear and first runner-up! Have to stick to more senior
pageants | guess. We took a Mediterranean Cruise in June on “Seabourn Legend” from Monte Carlo around Sicily to
Rome. We love to sail on Seabourn. As always "Tuohy' is always available, off a cruise ship or fly on in to St. Thomas. Till
we meet again. (Carol and Marty — Thanks for your comments and maybe someday we will see you again — Barney).

CAMPBELL, Maurice 2114 — 109 — 10 Rue Jean-Noel-Trudel, Trois-Rivieres, QC G8T 5W1 (R819-379-2877)(Lucienne) —
After reading Senator Theresa Sinton 41956 story, | finally started writing my Jaycee travel experienced. However, it shall
prove longer than | thought. So, after completing a full page in block letters, | am suggesting to possibly send you the next
one or two in different months. Yesterday | left a message on your message answering unit to discuss this. | am also
sending you’re a cheque for this year to remain in good standing. Reading the last two issues of the journal rekindled all
the memories of my over 20 years in Jaycee adventure. | moved on April 2 to my new address and | apologize for this
scribbling. | was writing too fast and also old age (92). If my daughter Edith agrees to type my texts, I'll let you know.
(Maurice — Thank you for your telephone call and | enjoyed talking to you on the telephone after we returned from our
fishing trip — Barney).

DE RAPPART, George F 9614 — 4207 — 106 B Ave, Edmonton, AB T6A 1K7 (R780-469-3280) (E-Mail:
gerogederappart@shaw.ca) (Jackie) — We really enjoy the news! It is nice to see Barney doing well. (George — It would be
nice if you could get to London next May for the 2012 Crew Meeting. It would be great to see you again — Lloyd).

CHESTNUTT, James T 16622 — 4076 Deer Run Court, Mississauga, ON L5C 3P2 (R905-277-2990) (Fax: 905-277-0639)
(E-Mail: james.chestnutt@gmail.com) (Eleanor) — Lloyd my Old Friend, just wanted to thank you for all the work you do on
behalf of the Senate. We go back a long way to the Toronto Jaycees. Also thanks to Rene Jacob 22847, Blair Fraser
36339, Vik Farrugia 59813, Paul Winger 236735, Wilf Mulder 67510 and what would the organization be with Barney. It is
always nice to see names from the past like Geoff Freeman 62200 who wrote in last month again. (James — Thank you -
I’'m sure all these involved will appreciate your comments. It’s kind of a labour of love and we all seem to enjoy it — Lloyd).

BIRCHARD, Alan B 11475 — 893 Lakes Blvd, Parksville, BC VIP 2P8 (R250-951-2277) (E-Mail: birchard@shaw.ca)
(Beverley) — My how time flies by and particularly as we grow older! I’'m once again back in reasonably good health after
several years of the opposite. We live in an era of medical advancements that are truly amazing and which are backed up
by family and friends. | was disappointed not to be able to attend the Canada JCI Senate Annual meeting this year, but
the Doctors had said “no driving yet”. As | reflect on this, | had7 Surgeries over 18 months and it was a long haul. All of
this is behind me now and I've even returned to sailing once again. Thanks to my many Jaycee friends in Mid-Canada for
their encouragement. (Alan — We are certainly glad you are back at it. It would be great if you could make it to London
next May and take care of yourself — Lloyd).




WIGHT, Douglas A 1370 — 408 — 75 Songhees Blvd, Victoria, BC V9A 7M5 (R2509-381-6614) (E-Mail:
dawight@shaw.ca) (Joyce) — We really enjoyed this year's Crew Meeting in Victoria. We say a hearty Congratulations to
all those who made it possible. The Day Sail on HMCS Algonquin was an unforgettable and exciting experience we'll
never forget! And the opportunity to visit our old Jaycee friends was really appreciated. This was a great example of what
the “training young men/women for leadership” program can do for Jaycees! (Douglas — We are very that you enjoyed the
Crew Meeting. If you can get to London next May, you will have another great time and thanks for your comments —
Lloyd).

BEGGS, Raymond O 1017 — 334 — 1370 L’Heritage Dr, Sarnia, ON N7S 6H8 (R519-542-6775) (Gladys) — | finally found
my pen! I's almost as old as | am — 88 V2 years old. | think my number is 1017 and is that right? | was President of Port
Arthur Jaycees | believe in 1946. (Raymond — Your memory is still great and you may or may not remember. But we met
many years ago when | used to travel to Sarnia and Port Huron — Lloyd).

LAWSON, Charles F 19539 — 8 Teakwood Ave, Moncton, NB E1G 1V3 (R506-384-3404) (Fax: 506-385-3404) (E-M ail:
cflawson@rogers.com) (Vicki) — We have had a very busy year with our business and an expansion under way. | always
enjoy the Newsletter. Donald Trider 48708 was a missing Senator and his E-Mail address is trider9716@hotmail.com.
Keep yup the great work and | hope to see you in London. (Charles — Thanks for the information and we look forward to
seeing you in London — Lloyd).

MEINZER, Gerry E 12554 — 260 he Grange Sideroad, Caledon, ON L7K 1G4 (R905-838—0454) (Fax: 416-260-9201)
(E-Mail: meinzer.pmp@sympatico.ca) (Suzanne) — For a change | don’t need to apologize for being delinquent. (Gerry —
You’re always in time in my books and thanks for your contribution — Lloyd).

WHITE, John D 38597 — 114 Ben St, Miramichi, NB E1V 1C6 (R506-622-7601) (Tina) — My new address is as shown
here.

The Executive would also like to thank the following Senators for their financial contribution:-

GIROUX, Fernand 3736 HEWITT, Douglas F 26435 HEWITT, Geraldine ML 050
LEACH, Clayton L 452 POIRIER, Michael X 4278 SCANTLEBURY, George W 6371
STEVENS, Donald N 23372 JONES, Chris 67971 SKRIBE, William A 255111
SKRIBE, Kathleen ML 005 FIELD, Blaine 60927 HAHN, John E 5718

NEALE, Fred W 22267 SMITH, Jack 11352 MACINTOSH, Ronald E 33090
MACINTOSH, Tammy ML 098 RADOSTITS, Ivan 10380 GIRT, T Murray 1757

WARD, John 25855 WARD, Linda ML 089 HARGEARVES, Albert T 5100
DEACON, John E 25373 CAMERON, David W 18518 WILSON, Christine E 54446
TATCHELL, Brian H 26724 TATCHELL, Edna ML 101 MARTIN, Laurence L 47565
MACMASTER, James R 11123 MACMASTER, Mary Lou ML 030 HUNT, Anthony R 4951
HARPER, James B 3224 DORMAN, Peter G 4217 CUNNINGHAM, Paul F 3972

Yours in the Senate Spirit,

Senator/Senateur Lloyd L Stockdale 20377
President — Canada JCI Senate

19 A Cundles Road East

Barrie, ON L4M 5L1 (R) 705-726-9011

(C) 705-727-6056 Fax: 705-252-6012
Lloyds20377@rogers.com



Canada JCI Senate - Supplies

(Please Print)

Name: First: Last: Senate #:

Address: City/Town: Province/State Postal/Zip Code

Men’s: Ladies: Size —/ S/ M/ L/ XL (please circle one)

Canada JCI Senate “Twill” Shirt Short Sleeve: Quantity: X$ 51.00each_ = $

Men’s: Ladies: Size — XXL / XXXL / XXXXL (please circle one)

Canada JCI Senate “Twill” Shirt Short Sleeve: Quantity: X$ 56.00 each_ = $

Men’s: Ladies: Size—/S/M/L/XL (please circle one)

Canada JCI Senate “Twill” Shirt Long Sleeve: Quantity: X$ 56.00 each_ = $

Men’s: Ladies: Size — XXL / XXXL / XXXXL (please circle one)

Canada JCI Senate “Twill” Shirt Long Sleeve: Quantity: X$ 61.00each__ = $

Men'’s: Ladies: Size -/ S/M/L/ XL (please circle one)

Canada JCI Senate Polo Shirt Short Sleeve:  Quantity: X$ 46.00 each___ = $

Men’s: Ladies: Size — XXL / XXXL / XXXXL (please circle one)

Canada JCI Senate Polo Shirt Short Sleeve:  Quantity: X$ 51.00each____ = $

Canada JCI Senate Pins Quantity: X$ 5.00 each_ = $

Canada JCI Senate Ties Quantity: X$ 20.00each = $
TOTAL $

Date: Signature:

NOTES

1. The above prices include Embroidery, Shipping and Tax’s.
2. Make sure you mark whether you would like the shirts in Dark (Navy) blue or White

3. Please make cheque or money order payable to: Canada JCI Senate.

4. Mail order and cheque or money order to: Senator Blair Fraser, 6025 Greenside Drive East, Surrey, BC V3S 5M8
(R) 604-530-5364 (C) 604-218-9978 or E-Mail: blairf@shaw.ca. If you have any questions do not hesitate to call.
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« Military Family Resource Centre
Your ity. Your resource centre. Get d.

Canada JCI Senate
2178 Wenman Dr.
Victoria BC

\IQNI NN

VON £02

July 25, 2011

Dear George:

It was lovely to meet you last week at the Wardroom.

It is with great thanks and appreciation that the Military Family Resource Centre
accepts the contribution of $2,500 from Canada JCI Senate. We sincerely
appreciate your members thinking of us and contributing dollars to help us
provide resources that support local military families.

| want to personally thank you and let you know that the dollars will be used to
support our respite childcare program and our children’s deployment workshops
(we had record numbers this past year). These programs continue to be a great
resource to deployed families in our community and we appreciate your support
in helping us to keep them going.

Again, please accept our thanks for your kind donation and extend our gratitude
to your organization. We truly appreciate your generous support. Thank you!

Sincerely,
/

Gaynor Jackson
Executive Director

(CFB Esquimalt PO Box 17000 Station Forces Victoria, B.C.VOA 7N2
24-Hour Information Line: 250.363.2640 Toll free: 1.800.353.3329  F:250.363-3108
E:mfrc@shawcable.com  W:www.esquimaltmfrc.com




REGISTRATION FORM - 2012 THAMES RIVER CREW MEETING

LONDON, ONTARIO

MAY 18 - 20, 2012

Please complete this form and send it along with your payment for processing to:

London & Area JCI Senate
c/o Ed MacDonald

1269 Limberlost Road

London, ON, Canada N6G 3M3

Registration by e-mail requires:

Visa or MasterCard details
Inquiries/registrations — Linda Blanchard
Send to: crew2012@hotmail.ca

Hotel is the HILTON, London, Ontario — call reservations 1-800-210-9336 - $119 / night (use NJC as the registration code)

Personal information

Name:
Mailing address:

Senator / Maple Leaf No.

City/Province/Postal Code:

Phone # ( )
E-mail address:
Partner's name:

Travel information

Arrival date, time & flight #:

Cell#: ()

Departure date, time & flight #:

Payment information

() cheque (by mail) (
Card number:
Cardholder name:
Credit card statement will show "Brown Enterprises”

Register EARLY and SAVE!

Your OPTIONS
Between May 20, 2011
and July 30, 2011
Sunday BREAKFAST
Some TOURS X

Between July 31,2011  includes HOSPITALITY: Friday & Saturday
and March 31, 2012 Saturday BREAKFAST & DINNER

Sunday BREAKFAST

Some TOURS X

Between April 1, 2012

and May 19, 2012 same as ABOVE X
PARTIAL Registrations

Golf (Friday afternoon)

includes cart and prizes X
Daily HOSPITALITY X
Saturday DINNER X
Sunday BREAKFAST X
Friday night SUPPER on your own or go to the

) Visa () MasterCard ( ) E-malil

Details COST
includes HOSPITALITY: Friday & Saturday
Saturday BREAKFAST & DINNER

Top of the Fair/Casino X
Saturday Day Trips

Double Decker Bus (limit — 60) X
Walking Tour — Kingsmills, Art Gallery

and Farmer’s Market X
Walking Tour — St. Peter’s and St. Paul’s

Cathedral, plus Grand Theatre X
Walking Tour — Labatt Brewery

(t-shirt and beer sampling) X
Walking Tour — Lunch at Winks,

shopping on Richmond Row X
Casino X

TOTAL Registration

NOTE: place an x in the appropriate ()
Expiry date:
Signature:
Make cheques payable to: "London JCI Senate”

Total DUE

$135.00 =

$155.00 =

$175.00 =

$65.00 =
$25.00 =
$75.00 =
$40.00 =

$30.00 =

$5.00

$5.00

$5.00 =

$5.00 =

0
0

11



THE CANADA JCI SENATE E SENAT JCI DU CANADA

PLEASE PRINT ENLETTRES MOULEES
NAME/NOM SENATOR # / # SENATEUR
I

RESIDENTIAL ADDRESS/ADRESSE RESIDENTIELLE BUSINESS NAME/NOM DE L’'ENTREPRISE
I

CITY/VILLE BUSINESS ADDRESS/ADRESSE D’AFFAIRES
[

POSTAL CODE/CODE POSTAL CITY/VILLE
[

RESIDENTIAL TELEPHONE/TELEHONE A LA MAISON  POSTAL CODE/CODE POSTAL
I

PARTNERS NAME/NOM DE L’EPOUX (SE) BUSINESS TELEPHONE/TELEPHONE AU TRAVAIL
I

FAX NUMBER E-MAIL ADDRESS (Please print clearly)
|

Please print or write your comments for the Newsletter:
S'il vous plait, dites nous Ce guise passé chez vous ET envoyez-nous vos commentaires:

Enclosed is a financial contribution of my choice:

Contribution financiere de Mon choix ci-incluse:

Contribution also enclosed for Canada J.C.I. Directory:

Contribution aussi incluse pour I'annuaire du Senat J.C.I. du Canada

Please make cheque payable to:

Etabir le cheque an l'ordre de: CANADA JCI SENATE/SENAT J.C.l. DU CANADA
Mail contribution and comments to: Senator/Senateur Lloyd L Stockdale 20377
Postez vos contribution ET commentaries a: President - Canada JCI Senate

19 A Cundles Road East, Barrie, ON L4M 5L1
(R) 705-726-9011 (C) 705-727-6056
Fax: 705-252-6012 E-Mail: lloyds20377@roers.com

Date: Signature




